
DON’T  

FORGET! 
 Jan 7:                

Back to School 

 Jan 10: Hot Lunch 

Pizza 

 Jan 11:  Assembly 

9:10 

 Jan 24:  Hot 

Lunch Subway 

 Jan 23: Movie 

Night 

 Jan 24 & 25 
Munchtopia 

Presentation AM 

 Jan 25: Assembly 

1:00 Featuring 3K 

  
 

“Bear-y Merry Holiday” 
Our K-2 Bear-y Merry Holiday Concert was a great success this year.   
Performing at the New Community Fellowship Church was a beautiful venue 
and we are thankful for their community partnership.  The students were so 
excited to   perform for all their family and friends and they did a fabulous job 
singing and dancing as they waited for the Pandas to arrive. Thank you to all 
the K-2 staff who helped prepare the students for various parts of the show. 
Also special thanks to Mrs. Simcoe for all her time and effort!                                            
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Niverville Elementary 
  School 

Phone: 204-388-4861 

Fax: 204-388-4511 

E-mail: nes@hsd.ca  

Website:  www.nes.hsd.ca 

Box 239 

181 Main Street 

Niverville, Manitoba 

R0A 1E0 

Kindergarten Registration is now open!  
Please see the link on our Website:  
 
https://hsd.ca/2018/12/19/kindergarten-registration-for-2019-20/ 

 STAFFING UPDATE: 
NES would like to welcome Mrs. Sarah Locke filling in as our Librarian, and 
Mrs. Trudy Smeltz filling in for Literacy Support for the remainder of the year. 

We are also welcoming back Mrs. Karli Davidson to our music program.   

Warm wishes are being sent out to Mrs. Katrina McAllister on the birth of her 
new baby girl.   



FROM THE OFFICE… 
 

Chills Are Coming.. 
We hope all children are dressing for the weather these days and   
we encourage town students to plan to arrive at school around 8:45 a.m.   
 

If schools are closed and bus service is cancelled in HSD, the announcement will be made on Radio 
Stations AM 1250, 96.7 FM, and CJOB 680. School closures will be announced between 7:00 and 
8:00 a.m.  You can also log on to the HSD website at www.hsd.ca.  If there are any school 
closures or weather issues, this information will appear  as soon as you enter the HSD website.  
School bus information and route cancellations are found by clicking on the School Bus Bulletins 
found at the top of the HSD homepage.  
 

All students are expected to go outside for some fresh air and exercise.  

Winter weather guidelines are:  

 Wind chill between –25 to –29. Risk of frostbite in prolonged exposure. Outside or 
partial noon recess. 

 Wind chill –30 and colder. Frostbite possible in 10-15 minutes or less. Indoor 
recess. 

 

Parents please ensure that your child is dressed appropriately for winter conditions. 
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On Wednesday, January 23rd at 6:30 PM, we will be having a movie 
night. We are showing the movie Smallfoot. 

 

 

The purpose of this evening is to raise support for the Springs of Relief Academy in Suna-Migori, Kenya. 
This initiative has come up through our Team NOVA (grade 4 student voice group) and our desire to 
help others beyond Niverville.  As a school we have started communicating via email and are making 
connections with the students there. They are a school of less than 100 kids, most of them orphans. 
Benard and Janet Okeyo are the couple who are running the school. The students also get fed as funds 
allow. Our donations will help them feed and educate the students at this 
school. 
 

We would love to see as many of you as possible that night.  It is important to 
note that all students must be accompanied by at least one parent.  Siblings that 
don’t  attend NES are welcome to join us. There will be an admission fee of    
$5/family charged at the door.  Additional donations will gladly be accepted as 
well, as all the proceeds will go to the school!  We hope to have snacks available 
to purchase as well.   - TEAM NOVA and its Teacher team 
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READING CLUB AT NES! 
 

The Reading Club meets every morning from 8:30 - 8:50 am in the library. 
 
Students from grades 2 and 4 are signed up and will attend until January 14th, 2019.  Please remind your 
child each morning as they leave the house as we would like to see everyone there!  Remember to bring 
your book bag!  Read for pleasure independently, to a friend or to a teacher! 
 
We look forward to opening up to grades 1 and 3 the week of February 19th. 
 
Happy New Year and happy reading! 
 
The NES Literacy Committee 

LITERACY NEWS       

Munschtopia 
We are excited to Kick off “I love to Read Month” in February with a special performance by the 
Prairie Theatre Exchange!  January 24 and 25 we will have Munschtopia presented to our whole 
school!   
 
Prairie Theatre Exchange continues a holiday season tradition of bringing the indelible and  
charismatic characters of Robert Munsch to vibrant life on the stage.  This year, get ready for tons 
of surprises, with lots of high-octane energy and loads of laughs, as we present five much-loved 
Munsch stories, including: 
 
 Put Me in a Book! 

 Wait and See  

 Pajama Day!  
 Jonathan Cleaned up -    

Then He Heard a Sound  

 Murmel, Murmel, Murmel. 




